
Town of Freeman 
 
John Leirmo was absent, Dave Olson chaired the meeting. 

The regular meeting of June 28, 2021 was called to order at 7:00 pm by Dave Olson. 

All members present - Al Thompson and David Olson - John Leirmo, absent 

Peggy certified the meeting was posted at River Bank, P.O., NEIA Paper, website, and the Town Shop.  

Al made a motion to approve the agenda, Dave seconded.   

Patrolmen hours were reviewed, Al made a motion to approve, Dave seconded.  

Peggy presented the minutes from the 5/31/2021 regular meeting.  Approved as read. 

Sacha Powell stated there was no activity in the tax account.   

The June bills were reviewed.  An invoice from Iverson Construction for $24,514.00 was not approved. Peggy will contact 
Iverson Construction to find out what the invoice is for. Al made a motion to approve all invoices except Iverson, Dave 
seconded.   

Old Business: 

 FEMA:  Peggy received a list of questions and request for additional documentation for the 2016 FEMA.  Peggy 
submitted the requested information.   

 Road Repair: There were trees to clean up after the 26th & 27th weekend, there were no washouts.  
 Recycling: Peggy is working on the Recycling Ordinance and will send draft to DNR for approval. 

New Business: 

 Sugar Creek Winery Liquor License application – Class B Wine only – Al made a motion to approve, Dave seconded.  
 Fancy Pants Winery Liquor License application – Class B Wine only – Dave made a motion to approve, Al seconded.   
 Planning and Zoning Committee:  Bob Severson stated Dave Sandy requested a variance for a new house.  Al made 

a motion to approve the request, Dave seconded.  Planning and Zoning Committee will meet July 19th at 7:00 PM. 
 Permits:   

 Andy Mullinex – House – Al made motion to approve, Dave seconded.   
 Shawn Gibbons – Shed - Dave made motion to approve, Al seconded.   

Public Discussion: 

 Emily Roseske from Vernon Communications requested the board’s approval to apply for a grant to extend their 
(Vernon Communications) fiber-optic network to the residents and businesses of Town of Freeman.   The Board 
agreed to support the request.  

Next meeting will be July 26, 2021 at 7:00 pm. 

Motion made by Al at 8:09 to adjourn, Dave seconded.  

Peggy Thompson, Clerk 


